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Council Highlights 

January 23, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• Council received the Engineer’s Reports for the Smith Drain and McColl Drain West, 
and authorized staff to initiate the tender process if required. Council also passed 
Provisional By-Laws for each. 

• Council presented their decisions on the Community Grant Applications received at 
the Committee of the Whole meeting on January 16, 2020, Grants will be awarded 
once the budget is finalized. 

• Council received a delegation from Mike Vanderloo regarding his petition to support 
a By-law to allow for ATV use on municipal roads.  Mr. Vanderloo will return with 
more information at a future meeting.  

• The Chief Building Official provided Council with a monthly building permit activity 
report for December 2019. 

• Council received a report regarding user percentages at the West Elgin Arena, for 
information purposes. 

• Council recommended approval for a severance at 11149 Blacks Road in Rodney.  
• Council selected Bluffs Road as the name of the proposed private road as part of the 

proposed Lighthouse Condominium development.  
• Council approved TekSavvy Solutions Inc. to increase the height of the 

telecommunications tower located at 10996 Furnival Road.  
• Council approved the Apportionment of Drainage Assessment for the Hay Drain as 

part of a severance at 24381 Thomson Line in West Lorne as part of a Severance.  
• Council appointed Courts of Revision for the Smith Drain and McColl Drain West. 
• Council received a report from Human Resources Consultant R. Bryce regarding the 

Organizational and Operational Review of the Municipality of West Elgin.  Council 
directed Mr. Bryce to present this report to Municipal staff and release the report to 
the public.  


